Academic Senate
Tuesday, November 16, 2010

Minutes

Attendance

Virgil Adams, Mary Adler, Simone Aloisio, Julia Balen, Michael Berman, Andrzej Bieszczad, Bob Bleicher, Elizabeth Bingham, Geoffrey Buhl, Catherine Burriss, Minder Chen, Breana Christie, Renny Christopher, Chris Cogan, Bill Cordeiro, Manuel Correia, Beatrice De Oca, Nancy Deans, Colleen Delaney-Rivera, Amy Denton, Dennis Downey,  Jesse Elliot, Therese Eyermann, Marie Francois, Jeanne Grier, Andrea Grove, Ivona Grzegorczyk, Karen Jensen, Jacquelyn Kilpatrick, Kristen LaBonte, Daniel Lee, Alex McNeill, Jim Meriwether, Brad Monsma, Dennis Muraoka, Dawn Neuman, Luda Popenhagen, Don Rodriguez, Tom Schmidhauser, Peter Smith, Stephen Stratton, Jasmine Toache, Kaia Tollefson, Billy Wagner, Daniel Wakelee, Amy Wallace, Ching-Hua Wang, Julia Wilson, Greg Wood, Cindy Wyels. 

Approval of Agenda

-2:36 p.m.-m/s-S. Stratton and J. Balen

-C. Wang pointed out a mistake, the Health Science degree should be a B.S. degree, not a 
B.A. degree. 

Approval of the Minutes of October 26, 2010

-m/s, G. Buhl, C. Burris-approved

Intent to Raise Questions

-In response to T. Itkonen’s question regarding the new entry road and access for OSHER students, Dave Chakraborty replied as follows: 
“After completion of the new entrance road, the bus stop will be located on Santa Barbara Avenue, close to University Drive. It is a short walk from the proposed bus stop location to Broome Library. At one point, when it appeared that both the Road project and Infrastructure project would proceed simultaneously, OPC had planned to relocate the bus stop temporarily to El Dorado (Hub) parking lot. Due to delays in funding, the entrance road project was postponed until November. The bus stop will remain at the current location on San Luis until new road is opened for service.”
-In response to A.J. Bieszczad’s question regarding traffic in front of the library, Dave Chakraborty replied as follows: 
“Currently, there are no plans to block traffic in front of the Broome Library. University Drive is a main road for the campus and must be kept open so that the campus community can access the parking lots on the south side of the campus. The campus is beginning a master planning process, which will also study circulation, pedestrian safety and traffic patterns.  Additionally, the University is exploring the idea to close Los Angeles Avenue to vehicular traffic (except for service and emergency vehicles).  This will allow for pedestrian crosswalks to be located on axis with the central mall, thus decreasing the crossing of pedestrians with vehicles.”
-Provost Neuman will reply to J. Meriwether’s question about the parallel University in Extended Education in her report.  
New Questions
-N. Parmar asked: “Can a speed limit be imposed for driving on Los Angeles Avenue? I have frequently observed drivers speeding on this street. There are presently no speed bumps or signs indicating a speed limitation. I am hoping that nothing untoward happens in the future.”

-D. Downey requested background information on a recent article in the press regarding the  semi-annual Turkey shoot. He is concerned about the impact on community partnerships.
Report from the Provost

-Provost Neuman gave a brief background on the development of Special Session programs through Extended Education. The Chancellor’s Office has said that as long as one program does not supplant another program, it is o.k. to create new programs through Ext. Ed. She also discussed the 15% funding that is returned to the Academic Programs and how it is distributed.
-Provost Neuman believes a policy or guidelines need to be created to address which programs move from self-support to state-support and when. She supports creating a clearer process for programs to move through to the Academic Master Plan. Chair Hartung will put together a task force to work on this issue.  
Report from Statewide Senators

-B. Wagner reported that the CSU would no longer be charging “fees” to students, it will now be called “tuition.” The Governor has appointed a new student trustee which is frustrating to faculty because there has not been a faculty trustee appointed in two years. 
-J. Meriwether reported that AB1440 targets specific disciplines, a web link with additional information will be distributed later, please submit any comments to them. 
First Reading Items
SP 10-03 Academic Master Plan

-There were no committee representatives at the meeting available to talk about the Master Plan. 
-J. Meriwether requested that relevant information regarding resources needed for the BS in Health Science be included with the paperwork distributed to everyone. 

-K. Jensen expressed concern about the MS in Nursing being moved to 2014, with asterisk, when it used to be scheduled to begin in 2012.

-I. Grzegorczyk would like to know what is meant by “extra support” for Engineering? What is the expected amount? She would like justifications on why programs such as the BA in Philosophy have been delayed. After 2012 where are the Science Majors?  
-m/s- M. Francois motioned to make it a first reading item.
SP 10-04 Coastal Sustainability M.S. (short form)
-m/s- S. Stratton, C. Wyels motioned to make it a first reading item. 
-D. Rodriguez reported ESRM had received a planning grant for this degree from the Chancellor’s Office last year. It will be mostly a peer mentor degree, that is, students in the program will have a peer mentor in the field in which they are doing their research. Thirty different community partners are already on board with this program. The Navy is very interested in the program and could populate the program themselves. 
SP 10-05 Health Science B.S.

-The short form was approved in 2007.
-m/s-motioned to make it a first reading item. 

-C. Wang indicated we currently have approximately 1000 students on campus in the pre-nursing program, and of those, only 35 students will make it into the Nursing program. What happens to the remaining students? We risk losing them to other campuses. C. Wang indicated there was a budget page initially attached to the proposal; it is scheduled to begin as a self-support program in Fall 2012.
-A.J. Bieszczad asked about the approval process for programs. If the Curriculum Committee reviews the merits of a program and not the budget needs, who reviews the budget needs for a proposed program?
-B. Cordeiro responded indicating that Curriculum Committee members were also members of the Academic Planning Committee which is also comprised of representatives from other areas and they are charged with reviewing the budget implications. 
SR 10-02 Early Start

-m/s- I. Grzegorczyk, G. Wood motioned to make it a first reading item. 

-m/s-G. Buhl, I. Grzegorczyk, motioned to make it a second reading item in light of Friday’s deadline. 
Hand Vote taken, approved unanimously to make it a second reading item. 
 -J. Kilpatrick spoke about the Resolution stating that we are lucky here because we already have programs that are working well. The implications for this program is that students may be denied enrollment if they fail to pass these courses in the summer prior to enrolling at the campus, as well as possible financial aid implications. The Board of Trustees did not request any faculty input prior to having the Chancellor’s Office mandate this Executive Order. 
- I. Grzegorczyk pointed out the resolution mostly impacted the English and Math programs, the Resolution is against mandating the summer program, not against summer programs in general, just the mandated ones that may result in students being denied enrollment. She added there is  lot of displeasure across the CSU in regards to this approach. 
-J. Kilpatrick added that when the Chancellor’s Office came to the campus they instructed us to propose whatever worked for us and to be creative with the proposal. Ten other campuses have already passed similar proposals. 
- I. Grzegorczyk pointed out that participation will be required from the students however, there will not be any financial aid available for them. 

Vote taken by show of hands

-approved unanimously
Second Reading Items

SR 10-01 (A) and (B)

-I. Grzegorczyk requested clarification on what was being voted on, Chair Hartung gave brief history clarification on the Resolutions.

-S. Aloisio reported the issue was currently being negotiated in Bargaining and he hopes it will soon be resolved there. In his opinion, voting for option (B) would be supporting the Collective Bargaining Agreement. 
-A.J. Bieszczad motioned to vote by show of hands. 

-There was a brief discussion about parliamentary procedure in regards to the voting. 
Vote for each resolution was taken by paper ballot.
SR 10-01 (A)

Yes: 9

No: 24

Abstain: 3

SR 10-01 (B) 

Yes:  26

No:  9

Abstain:  1

SR 10-01 (B) Passed
-R. Christopher announced that paper copies will continue to be put in faculty files and faculty will have access to their own evaluations online, no one else will have online access. 
SP 10-02 Policy on GRIF Appointments
-N. Deans offered a friendly amendment to include full-time lecturer faculty, the Committee accepted the friendly amendment. 

-A.J. Bieszczad asked about the 125% rule. R. Christopher responded that it did not apply here.

Vote taken by show of hands
Policy Passed with one abstention 

Presentation on HSI Grant ISLAS
-Presentation by M. Francois and B. Christy on the ISLAS program and its purpose and benefits. They pointed out that Ventura County has the highest Community College going rate and the lowest University transfer rate in the state.

Reports from Standing Committees

Committee on Committees

-They are working on electing lecturers for the FDAC committee. 

Committee on Centers and Institutes

-No Report

Curriculum Committee

-No Report

Fiscal Policies

-They are working on recommendations for next year. 

General Education
-They are reviewing courses to move on to the Curriculum Committee

Student Academic Policies and Procedures

-Will be forwarding business to Senate soon

Professional Leave Committee

-Will be working on upcoming applications
Reports from Other Committees/Centers on Campus

-J. Balén invited everyone to attend the Center for Multicultural Engagement Teaching Award Recipients Panel Discussion on Friday, 11/19, at 3:00 p.m.

-C. Delaney-Rivera announced CIS has Integrative Project Stipends available for both Integrative Grant Writing and Integrative Student Work, please go to their website for more information.

-M. Francois invited everyone to participate in the events scheduled for International Week November 29 – December 3, 2010.
Announcements

-One of the candidates for the position of V.P. of the School of Education will be on campus tomorrow, please make time to meet him is possible. 

-J. Yudelson invited everyone to a luncheon on November 30th to discuss a Bargaining update. 

-C. Wyels invited everyone to submit proposals for the 25th Annual CSU Student Research Competition scheduled for May 2011 at CSU Fresno. 
Adjourn

-4:28 p.m.

